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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Benjamin Servin (562)263-6175 

 cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com 

Warden Jorge A. Rodriquez Sr. (562)522-8342 
 jarodriq@icloud.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 

 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK* 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#116 (206)954-3570 
 Dan0043@gmail.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting. 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Jim Chavez 

Michael Peterson – Ken Peterson PGK’s Brother 

 

 

Scott Schuster (covid-19 & pneumonia)     George Welsch (covid-19)          

   Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per 

week)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar     Mario Bica – (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

 

 

Mike Costa (hip surgery) – Mike Mercer’s Friend 

Kathy Foltz (surgery) – Mike Mercer’s Sister-in-Law 

Kathy Flores (anxiety issues) – Rick Tkack GK’s Sister 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Jenny Hayden (chemotherapy for cancer) 

Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Patricia Cambell (stroke) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & 

Friends 

Anu Tasildar (breast cancer surgery & chemotherapy) – Bill & Neomi Serb’s Friend 

Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, Shelly Marks (breast cancer) –  

Family & Friends of John Oliver       Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife   

Theresa – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Toni Cholewinski (pacemaker installation) 

Carol (recovering from surgery) – Bob Marsh’s Wife     Michael Magyar 

 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

April Meeting 

                         $100.00 
Adam Schuster 

 

June Meeting = $110.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 

 

 

Brother Knights: 
 

"Let it be done to me according to thy will" 
 

In the month of May, we celebrate our Blessed Mother, the Virgin Mary, who showed her selfless 

love by graciously accepting the will of God.  We also celebrate our Mothers and the Mothers of our 

children.  Please follow the example of Paul and "Love your wives as Christ loved the Church".  In 

May we expect to open up more church capacity, which will allow for larger in-person gatherings 

and events like we were used to.  We plan to coordinate with Fr. Binh on how the Knights can open 

up the church again safely so watch your email for upcoming details.  We will need your support and 

ideas to make this happen. 
 

I'd like to thank all the brother Knights who served faithfully in April to help our parish and 

community.  Thanks go to you and your family members who continue to feed the hungry through 

our bimonthly HOPE food distributions.  We are still serving many neighbors through these food 

drives so keep up the good work.  I'd also like to thank the faithful Knights who help set up, take 

down and clean the chairs for the flagpole masses and those who help with the live stream to bring 

the Mass to the home of our less mobile neighbors.  I especially thank the steady Knights who are 

praying at our virtual rosaries and Divine Mercy chaplets.  Your prayers are having a profound effect 

on those who need it.  There is plenty of room for you to join us on Tuesday nights at 7 pm. 
 

May will be a busy month for us from start to finish, so we will definitely need your help.  On the 

weekend of May 8-9, we will sell flowers on Mother's Day to support the Santa Ana Life Center.  

Please sign up at https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090945AFAF22AAFA7-mothers1  On May 

15th, there will be a live and virtual exemplification for all 4 degrees.  Please see Rolly for more 

information to join in this event to improve your current ranking.  At the end of the month, we will 

have the Fraternal Benefits Insurance webinar with Van Mueller speaking.  In addition, on Memorial 

Day weekend, we plan to have our Veteran's Wheelchair drive and we will need your help to support 

all the Masses.   My final thought is a reminder for help.  Please invite at least one (or more) friend, 

acquaintance or parishioner to join the Knights!  They can easily join online at kofc.org. Join us and 

their first year is FREE if registered by June 30.  Our community needs us more than ever and many 

hands make for light work. 
 

God bless you and your families for your service to others! 

Vivat Jesus, 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090945AFAF22AAFA7-mothers1


 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 

 
 

 A Blessing for all Mothers 
 

 Being a Mom is a high calling. To nurture and shepherd God’s own children. And in this 

calling we bless you. 

 

 We bless you to be wise. To see what is hidden, to hear what is not said. To know when to 

speak and when to listen. We bless your discernment. May you hear the whisper of God on behalf of 

His children. We bless your words. May you speak goodness and kindness. May you strengthen, 

encourage and comfort with great skill. May your children thrive in your praise and correction. May 

God bless you that you have time to walk closely with Him. May you be free to be yourself and 

enjoy all that God has given you. May your home be blessed with peace and love, filled with light 

and joy. We bless you to be a reflection of God, that you will reflect the meaning of love, of truth 

and hope, of faith and trust and grace and generosity and humility so your children will see your love 

for God. 

 

 We ask that God would grant you, according to the riches of His Glory and that Christ will 

dwell in your heart through faith. That you will know the love of Christ which passes all knowledge. 

That you may be filled with all the fullness of God. 

 

 You are a blessing to your family and to all who know you. May God bless you this 

mother’s day and every day and may your children call you blessed. Proverbs 31:28 “Her children 

rise up and call her blessed: her husband also and he praises her.” Proverbs 31:31 “Honor her for 

all that her hands have done, and let her works bring her praise. “Luke 2:51 “And his mother 

treasured up all these things in her heart.” 

 

 Nothing touches a child like a mothers love. God has charged you with molding this tiny 

heart and there is nothing better than a Bible reading, God fearing, Jesus loving, praying Mom. You 

plant seeds of faith for generations to come. 

 

Happy Mother’s Day 
NSS 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

  

                           

Brother Knights, 
 

 We are still in the Corid-19 Pandemic.  Hope all are staying safe.   Mass dispensation is still 

in effect but restrictions have loosened and masses are in the church.  
 

 April 30th H.O.P.E. Food Bagging 7:30 am 

 May 1st H.O.P.E.  Food Distribution 7:00 am 

 May 9th Mothers Day 

 May 13th Officers Meeting Zoom 

 May 14th H.O.P.E.  Food Bagging 7:30 am 

 May 15th H.O.P.E.  Food Distribution 7:00 am 

 May 19th Virtual Member Meeting 

 May 31st Memorial Day 
 

Vivat Jesus  

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

Brian Cota 

 

 

 Grand Knight ……………………………………………………..Rick Tkach GK 

 Deputy Grand Knight…………………………………………….Brian Cota 

 Chancellor…………………………………………………………Paulo Morales 

 Warden…………………………………………………………….Kevin Connell 

 Recorder………………………………………………………….. [Open] 

 Treasurer…………………………………………………………..George Del Hierro 

 Advocate…………………………………………………………...Bobby Velasquez PGK 

 One Year Trustee…………………………………………………William Serb III PGK 

 Two Year Trustee…………………………………………………Ken Peterson PGK 

 Three Year Trustee……………………………………………….Rolly Arenz PGK 

 Inside Guard………………………………………………………Cesar Moreno 

 Outside Guard…………………………………………………….Louis Bloch 
 

This is the list of candidates nominated by our council nominating committee to be voted on during 

our June Membership meeting. Others can be nominated from the floor during this meeting as long 

as they have agreed and is committed to preforming the duties of that office and is qualified.  
 



 

 

Dear Brother Knights,  
 

 I hope this letter finds you all safe and healthy. 
 

 The name pulled for “Good of the Order” drawing at our April online meeting for $100.00 

was Adam Schuster, who unfortunately was not present. Next month’s drawing will be for $110.00. 

You must be present at the meeting to win. 
 

 Our 6 drive-thru Lenten Fish Fries, led by Kevin Connell, George Del Hierro, and Brian 

Cota  were very successful, netting $3,886. A big “Thank You” to all our brother Knights who 

contributed to their success !  We also had many generous customers who contributed to our success, 

by “rounding it up” for charity. 
 

 This Fraternal year, 7 new members have joined our Council, 4 resigned, and 3 passed away. 

We now have a total of 231 members, including 38 Honorary Life Members who have at least 25 

continuous years of service and 70 candles on their birthday cakes.  
 

 There are still 89 members who haven’t paid their 2021 dues yet.  Our Council has an 

account funded by member donations to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members 

having financial difficulty to remain in good standing. If you are having difficulty paying your 

dues, please contact me or our Grand Knight. Phone numbers are in the front of this bulletin, or you 

can email me with your information.  
 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as 

it usually includes pictures from our recent Council events. I hope to see all of you at the next 

Council Business Meeting in May, online.  “Good of the Order” drawing will be for $110.00. 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/
mailto:mmercer38@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 
 

 

 

 
  

  

 

4th-11th-18th-25th ROSARY & DIVINE CHAPLET [Virtual] 7:00PM 

6th  “NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER” 

7th  H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

8th  “V-E DAY” 

8th  H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM  

8th & 9th  MOTHER’S DAY FLOWER SALES After Masses 

9th  “MOTHER’S DAY” 

11th  4th DEGREE MEETING [virtual] 7:30 PM 

13th  OFFICER MEETING [virtual] 7:00 PM 

15th EXEMPLIFICATION all Degrees [Live & Virtual] 

19th  MEMBERSHIP MEETING [virtual] 7:00 PM 

20th-22nd  KC STATE CONVENTION [in Visalia] 

21st  H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

22nd  H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

27th  CHAPTER MEETING [virtual] 7:30 PM 

29th & 30th VETERAN’S WHEELCHAIR DRIVE After Masses 

31st  ‘MEMORIAL DAY’ 

 

 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING [virtual] 7:30 PM 

10th OFFICER MEETING [virtual] 7:00 PM 

14th “FLAG DAY” 

16th MEMBERSHIP MEETING [virtual] 7:00 PM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30 AM 

20th “FATHER’S DAY” 

24th CHAPTER MEETING [virtual] 7:30 PM 
 



 

 

 

                                                                      VENTURA HOPE 

 
 I believe that many of us are looking for hope as the ravages of COVID-19 are lessening. The Easter 

theme of sermons by Pope Francis, Bishop Robert Barron, and our pastor, Father Binh Nguyen, was the hope 

surfacing after the long Lent of the Corona Virus.  In his Easter morning homily, Father Binh spoke joyfully of 

being able to open St. Irenaeus Church to 50% capacity. His sharing was entirely positive and full of hope. 

 

 The day after Easter Sunday, my family and I took a short vacation. We drove just over two hours 

eighty miles to Ventura, CA. We parked for free in a city structure. We had time before check in at our motel; 

so we took a walking tour. 

 

 Just a few blocks away from us, we visited San Buenaventura Mission, one of the most beautiful of 

the California missions. Father Junipero Serra raised a cross on Santa Barbara Channel on Easter morning, 

March 31, 1782. He dedicated the mission named after Saint Bonaventure, a Franciscan, on September 9, 

1809. The city name was later shortened to Ventura because of a railroad map, which abbreviated the full 

name. 

 

 We entered through the mission gift shop/museum, which was the main entry point of the old mission 

where visitors were welcomed. In the museum we marveled at enormous wooden bells encased in a glass 

cabinet. The bells were extremely rare and thought to have been struck by wooden sticks, not rung. Among the 

many artifacts left from years past was a small wooden confessional. In it was placed a monitor which played a 

documentary on Father Serra’s life. 

 

 I learned that Father Serra voluntarily left a prestigious university professorship in Spain to evangelize 

in the New World. A brilliant man, he learned the indigenous language to share Good News. During his 

mission days, he walked hundreds of miles to what is now Mexico City to plead with his superior for a bill of 

rights to protect Indian converts, who were being abused by Spanish soldiers. On that journey, he was bitten by 

some insect. He suffered from that infection for the rest of his life. 

 

 The courtyard outside the museum was covered by green grass, shrubs, flowers, palm trees, and walk 

ways. The pleasant weather comforted us as we strolled past statues of saints, the Olive Press, and the Settling 

Tank. Padre Cambon, whom Father Serra left in charge of the mission, built an aqueduct seven mile long to 

bring San Buenaventura River water to the mission. English navigator George Vancouver called the flourishing 

orchards and gardens the finest he had ever seen. 

 

 After reading more mission history on illustrated signs, such as “Chumash Daily Life At The 

Mission,” we reverently stepped into the long rectangular church, which still holds services. Remarkable 

paintings portrayed the Stations of the Cross and hung along the white walls. Beautiful wooden beams 

supported the roof. Beside the altar an enormous crucifix with the Suffering Christ hung on the left. A large 

painting of Our Lady of Guadalupe looked down on us from the right of the altar. The other end of the church 

had a room of sacred objects, including a tiny  

relic from the “true cross.” We also marveled at a cast marble statue of Michelangelo’s Pieta, 73/100 scale 

made from a mold of the original, gifted to the mission in 2018. 

(Continued on Page 11) 



 

 

(  – From Page 10) 

 
 We left the mission and explored more of Ventura on foot. Several streets were blocked off from 

traffic, allowing pedestrians to enjoy parks and sites. Museums and even the gleaming white marble city hall 

were still closed due to COVID-19. There were art works around, such as a panorama dedicated to the hard-

working early Chinese settlers. We observed several homeless folks just hanging out, but we also walked past 

at least ten different thrift shops! One was even dedicated to helping abandoned/abused pets. I had never seen 

so many thrift stores in one small city! It seemed the people of Ventura really wanted to help everyone. One 

park had a giant Adirondack chair, which was across the street from a K of C hall. 

   

 We ate supper on Ventura Pier, the longest wooden pier in the USA. Having walked between 9,000 

and 11,000 steps, we had no trouble falling asleep. Our motel was only 500 yards from the ocean and was very 

quiet, even though it was full of guests. The next morning we enjoyed our free breakfasts, which were safe and 

nutritious. The hard-working, friendly staff hosed off sidewalks and kept the place immaculately clean. 

  

 After breakfast we drove up a high hill behind city hall to Serra Cross, an enormous dark wooden 

beam structure honoring Father Serra’s first cross. There was a nice grassy park around it, and several other 

tourists walked around wearing masks and enjoying the panoramic view of the entire city and the ocean. A 

cool ocean breeze swept over us on this sunny day. I was shocked by graffiti sprayed at the base of the cross. It 

read, “NO GOD...NO MASTERS...ONLY MACHINES.” I said a silent prayer for the lost soul who painted 

the message and seemed to have no hope. 

 

 We spent most of our last full day hiking through the nearby Botanical Gardens and other trails in the 

area. Before the day ended, we drove a mile or two south of Ventura to the Channel Islands National Park 

Service Center and toured its museum. Only one company was sending boats to the Channel Islands, and all 

were booked. It seems that we missed the boat. We did enjoy walking around the harbor and scoping out both 

the large and tiny boats. A tiny beaten up silver boat had a sign which read, “Floggings will continue until 

morale improves!” 

 

 Our last stop was for supper. Back at our motel, my pedometer read 8,942 steps. After cards and trivia 

questions from our son, we all settled in for a cozy rest. 

 

 The next morning after another filling, delicious, nourishing breakfast, we checked out and hit the 101 

Highway. Our joy was short- lived. About nine miles down the road while driving at 65, the speed limit, I 

suddenly came upon an aluminum stepladder, which I tried to straddle but clipped its edge. I stopped when 

safe and called 911. Someone had already reported it. We got back on the 101. A few minutes later, the truck 

next to us in the slow lane dropped a long metal pipe into his lane. Fortunately, he stopped on the shoulder. 

During our remaining safe trip home I reflected on all our blessings and the hope found in Ventura. I thanked 

our Guardian Angels and all the Holy Ones for their help! 

 

May we all live with Faith, Hope, and Charity, 

 
 
Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 
 Please extend a warm welcome to our new brother knight Wasono Wen, who completed his 

Charity, Unity and Fraternity Exemplification last March 27, 2021 at San Antonio de Padua Church. 

 

 Our church is opening up, we are now allowed 50% capacity of the church in 500 people are 

now allowed for inside worship. We now can meet our fellow parishioners that we have not seen for 

over a year. Our ministries are coming back ministering as hospitality, eucharistic and lectors. Our 

Knights in White are serving funerals again as altar servers. We can now start to invite our men in 

our parish who are not yet a knight to join us in serving our church and community. 

 

 Joining the Knights of Columbus thru e-membership is free for the first year. To join visit 

kofc.org/joinus and enter code McGivney2020. Make sure they put in Council 8599 and St. Irenaeus 

Parish, and make sure check the box (Yes) to allow contact by the council. We are still 6 short of our 

goal of 9 new members. 

 

 The next exemplification is scheduled for Saturday, May 15, 2021. I will give you more 

information as they become available. 

 

 For my brother knights who are not 3rd Degree, you can attend the exemplification of 

Charity, Unity, and Fraternity on May 15, call me if you are interested. A good opportunity to 

complete your Knighthood Degree (3rd). 

 

 Do you know that we have our own Facebook page, “Knights of Columbus 8599”. Check on 

“Like” and “Following”. Share the page with your friends. Help us promote our council. 

                                                                  

                                                               Thank You Note from Seminarian Ian Gaston                     

Vivat Jesus! 

Rolly Arenz 

Membership Director 

Membership8599@gmail.com  

rollya@verizon.net  

562-708-0258 

 

 

http://kofc.org/joinus
mailto:Membership8599@gmail.com
mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

Rolly Arenz PGK Ken Peterson PGK     Daniel Rozak     David Galini     Louis Bloch 

Benjamin Servin     Bob Marsh     Kevin Alcaino     Mike Mercer     Jerome Costa     Rick Tkach GK 

Christopher Nsor     Dan Cane     George Del Hierro     Bill Serb PGK     Jim Bowler     Jeff Giacomi 

Mark McEniry – Insurance Agent     Frank Faecke

 

Alfonso Game 5/5 Carlos Ramirez 5/6 Jim Bowler 5/8 

George Welsch Jr. 5/9 Alberto Cabral 5/11 Louis Bloch 5/14 

Manny Perez 5/16 Rev. Edward Lavin 5/17 Rev. Ven Amidar 5/19 

Jorge L. Rodriguez 5/19 Bernie Romaro 5/20 Stephen Gavlick 5/24 

Wasono Wen 5/24 William Serb PGK 5/30 Kevin Connell 5/31 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 



 

 

 

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Ken Peterson PGK – kandkpete@att.net 815-3794  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   March for Life Chairman Ray Richmond – richmondfamilia@aol.com 827-4206 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Ultrasound Open 

   Pennies from Heaven Ken Peterson PGK- kandkpete@att.net 815-3794  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Rolly Areaz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Ken Peterson PGK – kandkpete@att.net 815-3794 

 Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 

mailto:serbthe3rd@att.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


